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A Word from the President 
 

   I hope all of you have your new projects 

ready to fly.  My building is behind 

schedule due to WORK and other delays 

BUT!  The field is in great shape and it’s 

time to put it to use.   

 

It’s been an interesting month for the 
club’s scheduled events. The Spring Fun Fly was a very 

windy day, and not too many folks braved the gusty 
winds. 

 

  As we discussed earlier this year, the July club event is 

canceled.  The 30th annual Bud Hall Large Airplane Fun 

Fly event is set for Saturday August 25, with rain date of 

Sunday August 26.  Let’s get ready and make this Bud Hall 

one of the best, especially in light that it is the 30th!  

 

Let’s go fly!                                   ~ Rick Miller 

 
                                        
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

 

 
 

 

Vice-President’s Corner 
 

  It has been slow for me lately. Only been 
out flying a couple of times for a while. 

Cousin is visiting from California so been busy 
with him. We took a trip to Tucson, Arizona 

for almost two weeks to go to our aunt’s 90th 
birthday party. Got a lot of visiting done with 

people we haven't seen in years. Hope the 
weather cools down so we can do some flying. 

   

Go out and Fly!                          ~ Rick Haneline 
 
 
 
 
 

BACK ISSUES TAILSPIN: 

http://www.metrorcflying.com/metro_newsletters.htm 
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Treasurer's Report  
 

  Flying has not been plentiful due to a lot 
of rain and wind but did manage to get 

out a few times in the heat. The field 
has been in great shape and would like to 

thank the crew for keeping it that way. 
Not seeing that ugly tree sticking out 

where it can grab your plane is a 
pleasure.  

 
  Treasury is stable and looks like we have a solid 44 

members for the 2018 season. Only change is that the 
port-a-potty cost has gone up about $20.00 per month. 

With that said make sure you take advantage of it so that 
the money is well spent......just saying???  
 

  If any of you have receipts for charges resulting from 
field maintenance etc. please get them into me for 

reimbursement.  
 

  Continue to enjoy our fine field and be safe. 
 

Your Treasurer                     ~ Dean Copeland 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

  

 ~ *Dues 2018 ~ 
 

*Application for membership or paying member dues may be 
mailed to:  

                    Dean Copeland, Treasurer 
                    15668 Fountain Hills Dr. 
                    Omaha 68118 
 
NOTE: Please include your postal mailing address when sending 
in dues.  Also your phone number and current e-mail address. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Rutting, Bites, and Sharp 
Objects 

 By Nelson Carpenter 

   Folks, continue to take care when driving 

your vehicles into the pits and the parking 

area.  Especially after a rain when the 
entire ground is so wet that it could easily 
be rutted.  It’s the rutting we want to avoid 

so that the grass can be maintained. 

  Mosquitoes!  They’re back.  As you might imagine, with 
all the rain and now the heat, these pesky mosquitoes will 

be looking for Western Flyers victims.  Worse yet, West 
Nile has been detected in nearby Lancaster County.  Early 

and late in the day beware.  Protect yourselves!  Article 
below. 

  The last two issues of Tailspin we brought to everyone’s 

attention the accidents three of our club members have 
had with props and an X-Acto knife cutting one of them 
badly.  Well since the June issue, it has happened again. 

Number four.  You can read about it in Jud Bock’s “Stitch 
Story” found within the newsletter.  
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Round the Skunkworks 
 By Tim Peters 
 

  It wasn’t that long ago that I was 
complaining how cold it was. It seems like 

we’ve had maybe (3) decent flying days so 
far in 2018. Why is that? Because shortly 

after the calendar seemed to read ‘January 
the 95th’, it turned into August. So bring on 

the ‘how hot is it’ jokes….  
 

 It is so hot that my dog was chasing a cat and 

they were both walking. 

 It is so hot that you can use the seat belt buckle 

in your vehicle as a Monokote iron. 

 
  Yeah, it’s hot, but it’s only 102 degrees if you figure in 

the ‘wind –chill’ factor. Having said all that, what better 
way to spend an early summer day but with a ‘hot glue’ 
gun and some foam board sheets? Once again I have 

succumbed to the lure of Flite-Test and concocted 
another one of their creations. This time it’s the Flite-

Test Explorer, a high wing pusher-style 4 channel electric 
plane intended for FPV equipment.  

 
  I like the simplicity of assembly and the fact that it’s 

about as close to a ‘disposable plane’ as you can get. The 
airframe is complete, just waiting on the motor to arrive. 

I’ll test fly it a little; ultimately I’ll fit it with the ‘version 
#1’ FPV assembly I was using with the Olympic sailplane. 

 
  I did a brief visit to the WRCF spring fun fly on Sunday, 
June 10.  Did I mention it was hot? And windy? Weather-

wise, it was one of those days where if get handed lemons 
you make lemonade…and lots of it!  I managed one flight 

with my .40 nitro Decathlon. It was definitely a day for 
larger airplanes that handle the wind although I saw Ken 

Peterson and his son doing a great job with some EDF jets 
and smaller aircraft.  

 
  How many days until fall?? 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Mead Field Weather Station 

https://www.wunderground.com/personal-
weather-station/dashboard?ID=KNEMEAD2 

 

 

 
 

https://www.wunderground.com/personal-weather-station/dashboard?ID=KNEMEAD2
https://www.wunderground.com/personal-weather-station/dashboard?ID=KNEMEAD2
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Food and Flying 
By Loren Blinde 

  We have some exceptional dining 

opportunities not that far from the field. I 

will get this started with some of my 
favorites and perhaps you can send more 

of them to Nelson and expand our culinary 
horizons, if not our waistlines. Call it 

“Trip Advisor for Western Flyers” … I 
would give each of these places 5 stars. 

G & L Café, Mead   I regret not having found this 

gem long ago. The 

”G” is Gene, the 
Greek chef, and 
“L” is Layla, the 

lady who keeps 
things organized. 

Located in the 
heart of downtown 

Mead, right across the street from the Post Office. A 
well-rounded menu for lunch or dinner. Daily specials 

and some of the best homemade soups you will find. I 
love Gyros and those crafted by Gene are the best I have 

ever had, anywhere! Closed Sunday and Monday. You 
could call ahead for a take-out order and treat your 

flying buddies to a great meal at the field. 

Stockyard Cafe, Wahoo If you’ve ever 

contemplated a 
magnificent 
breakfast on the 

way to the field, 
this is the place! 

Located next to 
the Wahoo 

Stockyards, and 
right across the street from the Fairgrounds, come on in. 

Breakfast only, open 700 to 10:30, closed the last 
weekend of the month in consideration to the sanity of 

Cheryl, the lovely proprietor. I once told the waitress 
that if I ever had the choice of a last meal, it would be 

Stockyards Hash-Browns! If you’re a greasy spoon 
breakfast devotee, you may have just found Nirvana. As 
an added bonus, you can exit the premises, heading 

east, and arrive 2 miles north of our field via Road K. 

 

 

 

 

 Don’s Bar, Memphis   If your route to the field takes 

you up highway 66, 
you might take a 
short detour into 

Memphis and check 
out Don’s Bar. 

Whether you want 
to unwind with a 

beer, or enjoy lunch 
or dinner, this is a great place. Specials every day, 

decent burgers and friendly service. I’ve never been 
disappointed. If you’re inclined to fish at Memphis Lake, 

you can get an order of bait to go …  

So there are my hangouts, what are yours? 

G & L Café - Mead 

 
 

Stockyard Café – Wahoo 

 
 

Don’s Bar – Memphis 
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“The Stitch Story” 
By Jud Bock 

 
  It was a great morning for flying R/C. It 
was the monthly Old-timers event at the 

Omahawks and there was a great turnout. 
Temp was 74 degrees, the sky was severe 

clear and the wind was about 3 MPH. Yours 
truly had brought two of his winter projects 

to the field to fly and one of them was the 
new “Double Diamond Demon”. 

  
 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Jud with his Demon  
(Editor note:  No, he didn’t cut off his arms too.) 

 
 I spotted the kit on line last fall and ordered it. It was a 
tough build, the biggest Old Timer I have built to-date, 

and not sure I would do it again. However, the finished 
product looks pretty good and this was to be the second 

flight as I had tested flew it some weeks previous.  
 

  I assembled it and installed the big 5S 4000 battery 
needed to power the .60 size electric in it) and carried it 

to the flight line. I would like to mention at this point, 
and most of you already know this, these big electric 

motors swinging the razor sharp props should have 
nothing but respect from us.  I think I was the first in the 

area to implement the safety feature of using a long 
rubber band wrapped around the tranny and hooked onto 
the throttle stick holding it in the idle position, so that 

even if you inadvertently hit it, nothing would happen. In 
the old days, transmitter sticks had indents, (notches or 

clicks) and even if you accidently tapped them, they 
would not move more than a notch or two. Now days, the 

new units have no indents and are free flowing. I 
personally don’t care for the indent-less sticks, but I am 

old school. In addition to try to prevent an accident from 
happening, I also use a circuit breaker type of switch on 

all of my bigger electrics, trying to do everything possible 
to prevent accidents from happening.  

 
  So, after carrying the “Demon” to the flight line, I 
plugged in the hot plug, tested the controls and gave it 

the power. The plane flew well, and after flying around 
for the duration of the battery, I landed and walked out 

to the runway to pick up my plane. For the record, my 
mind wasn’t plugged in, because if it was, I would have 

pulled the rubber band around the tranny and secured the  
 

 

 throttle, and at the same time, I would have pulled the 
circuit breaker from the plane completely disabling all of 
the electrics. Instead, having another “Senior moment”, I 

picked up the big bird, and carried it to the holding area. I 
set it down, and you have already guessed where this is 

going, I accidently brushed the throttle stick, and 
immediately felt the “bang, bang” on my hand.  

 
    I knew what those two strikes were immediately and 

moved the throttle stick to off. I looked down at my hand 
and could see blood coming out of it like a faucet. I set the 

plane and tranny down and went to my box looking for a 
towel. Nothing was there, so I walked over where Dennis 

was cooking lunch, and asked him if he had any paper 
towels. He looked in his food box, and found some 
napkins’, so I took a handful and found some duct tape in 

my field box and wrapped the hand up. By this time, some 
of the others came over, and looked at the hand squirting 

blood and said, “you need stiches”. By now the paper 
towels were soaked with blood, so I got more, and one of 

the guys helped me wrap it up better. 
  

 
 

  They all helped me put the planes and accessories in the 
van and I drove to Council Bluffs to the hospital where I 

generally go, and had the hand attended to. An hour and a 
half later, I walked out of there with 4 stiches and a 

bandaged hand.  At the field, Tim Peters was bound and 
determined to either drive me or follow me, and it took 

me a while to convince him that I was O.K. I do want to 
thank him for his concern.  

 
  So, Guys and Gals, you all know how dangerous this hobby 

can be with the sharp things we handle and play with every 
day we are out there. And no matter how careful you are, 
“s---- happens”, so you have just got to take your time and 

get your brain in gear before you engage. Happy flying and 
may calm winds be out of the south, blue skies with fluffy 

clouds descend upon you….. Jud 
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~ 2018 Western R/C Flyers Event Schedule ~ 
 

Schedule for 2018 club events to be set and posted within Metro Area RC Flying 

website calendar.  Our dates will be provided to Keith who maintains that website.  
  http://www.metrorcflying.com/metro_schedule.htm 

     

  

  

  

  

  

  

     

 

Western R/C Flyers Inc.  

2018 Membership Application 
Please print clearly! 

 

  Name: ______________________________________________________________________  

 

  Street: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

  City: __________________________________ State:  ___________ Zip: _________________ 

 

                     

  Evening Phone: __________________________ Day Phone: ____________________________ 

 

 

  Email: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

  AMA Number:  ________________________ Dues Paid:  $________________________ 

 

2018 Dues: $35 (Renewals should be paid by April 1) New___Renewal___ (Check One) 

 

Sign Here: _____________________________________________ Date___________ 

 

Membership application subject to approval.  AMA membership is required. 

Make Checks Payable to: Western R/C Flyers 
Complete this form (new applicants only) and send with check to WRCF Treasurer: 

Dean Copeland    15668 Fountain Hills Dr.    Omaha, Nebraska 68118 

 

http://www.metrorcflying.com/metro_schedule.htm

